Minutes

General Faculty Meeting

May 12th 2011

Wallace Hall 122

12:30 pm – 2:00 pm

I. Call to Order:  The General Faculty Meeting was called to order by Senate chair, Dr. Tim Ruhnke at 12:30 p.m.

II. Reading and Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from August 2011 General Faculty Meeting were read.  Motion to approve the minutes was carried with minor corrections.
III. Reading and Approval of Agenda:.  A motion to approve the Agenda as modified was carried.
IV. At Large Elections (results in italics)
a. BOG –Dr. Tom Guetzloff
b. AFC – Dr. Rich Ford

c. Faculty Senate Executive Committee (2)- Mike Lewis and Dr. Naveed Zaman
V. New Business:
A.  Discussion of The Future of WVSU
a. Institutional Fundraising.  Dr. Ruhnke and Dr. Guetzloff informed the faculty about the latest efforts for institutional fundraising.  According to the final numbers, the planning and advancement was able to fund raise $12,500 with a fundraising firm.  The cost to fundraise was around $32,000, although the fundraising firm was not able to net a profit, it should be noted the cost included an update to databases used for contact of potential fundraisers.  

Also discussed was information about a report by Goettler and Associates who reviewed State’s fundraising status.  As Faculty Senate Chair, and BOG rep Drs Ruhnke and Guetzloff had been given permission to view the document, but could not release information to the general faculty.  It was mentioned that a Freedom of Information Act was required as this is a public document. The following motion was made:
Motion:  (Moved by Dr. Alderman, 2nd by Dr. Magan) 

It is the will of the faculty to see the executive summary of the Goettler report.
Action taken by General Faculty:



    Passed Unanimously

b. Administrative Re-organization. The Executive Committee of the faculty shared information with the general faculty dealing with Dr. Carter’s reorganization of the University.  Dr. Carter had told the Senate that the plan for reorganization was to adopt a Provost model at the university and “free up” his time for fundraising by creating a structure where less administrators reported directly to the president.  It was noted that no significant faculty input was provided for the restructuring model.  After discussion, the following motion was made:
Motion: (Moved by Dr. Magan, 2nd by Dr. Harris)
The faculty recommends to the Board of Governors that they do not adopt any measure of reorganization until after the faculty has had a chance to give it full consideration.
Action taken by General Faculty:

Passed unanimously 
c. Strategic Plan. The faculty was informed that the Board of Governors (BOG) had requested that the administration create a strategic plan showing how it will meet specific goals.  To this date, no faculty input has been asked for in the creation of the plan
d. Lack of enrollment growth. As this issue was discussed in the previous points as part of the direction for WVSU, the faculty chair moved to the next point.
e. Insufficient Base Budget.  Drs. Guetzloff and Ruhnke briefly discussed the loss of income (of various reasons) and how this has impacted the budget at WVSU,  Dr. Ruhnke then turned the meeting over to Dr. Naveed Zaman who provided information on WVSU’s budget in comparison to both institutions within the state as well as the reference institutions.  His presentation showed the percentage of budget spent in various areas in an institution.  His findings showed that WVSU, when compared to other institutions, has a large part of the budget dedicated to administrative cost and an unequal distribution in the areas of academics.  The full report will be e-mailed to faculty, posted on the faculty senate web-site, and presented to the BOG.
Many questions and much discussion followed the informational points above.  Faculty discussed what could be done as a fix to the problems and how active we, as a faculty could be.  During the meeting, much displeasure was directed at the faculty and the following motion was proposed:

    Motion: (Moved by Dr. Magan, 2nd by Dr. Harris)
The management of the University has made remarkable progress in the last two decades, restoring its position as a Land Grant institution in 2001 and achieving University status in 2007, but in the last few years the institution's momentum has decreased drastically. 
Despite the extended national economic downturn, a condition which usually leads to an increase in enrollment at “State”, our enrollment has decreased, although surrounding schools are showing increases. Moving the offices of admissions and recruitment from place to place on the organizational chart has not helped, perhaps because resources adequate to their tasks have never been provided.
Non-academic areas of the University's administration have grown top-heavy with relatively highly-paid individuals. However, despite all this extra supervisory personnel, some administrative areas have consistently overspent their budgets, leading to the imposition of wastefully time-consuming purchasing controls which hamper research and instruction, areas where no such over-spending has occurred, but these controls have not prevented the prodigal departments from continuing to overspend, perhaps because they are still being run by the people who made the earlier mistakes or policy violations.
This institution is being treated shabbily by the state government. The legislature created a sizable “Bucks for Brains” funding plan to support the development of research at two other research-oriented universities in the state, but did not include in it even a pittance for West Virginia State. Reportedly, other state institutions have received substantially larger amounts of money to repay expenses caused by the separation of their community college components.
A fund-raising Capital Campaign is being planned, but seems not to be getting much support. Faculty loyalty and morale is being eroded further by a rumor that an outside consulting agency was employed to evaluate the performance of the administration of West Virginia State University, but that its report is being kept from faculty, students, and the public. 
We also wish to express our alarm with respect to the following ominous trends:
1) The continued long-term failure to develop a convincing plan for institutional fundraising. We note in particular the decision not to inform the faculty about the findings of a report prepared by Goettler and Associates concerning the preparations necessary for carrying out a successful capital campaign.
2)  The failure to obtain legislative support to be treated the same as Fairmont and Marshall with respect to the loss of monies incurred through the separation of our respective community colleges. 
3) A lack of serious attention given to efforts to reverse or halt ongoing stagnant enrollments leading to a deterioration in the quality and quantity of our student body.
4) An apparent assumption that the administrative reorganization to be carried out this summer will somehow solve our ongoing problems without more creative efforts to address them.     

Consistent with the principle that our main goals are helping people learn and expanding mankind's store of knowledge and creativity, Faculty of WVSU demand leadership that will adopt more sound management practices and policies, clear out some of the “dead wood” in the non-academic areas, and develop a better rapport with state government and the general public, in order to restore this institution to its former vibrant status.
Action taken by General Faculty:

Passed unanimously 
VI. Comments from the Chair
Dr. Ruhnke informed the faculty that he would make sure that the resolutions passed at the meeting were passed along to the respective parties ASAP.  He also stated that there could be a need for the faculty to meet in informal meetings during the summer and to be sure to check your State e-mail accounts for any possible meetings.
VII. Adjournment:  There being no further business or announcements, a motion to adjourn the general faculty meeting.  Motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Pietruszynski, Secretary

Faculty Senate                    

Action Items

General Faculty Meeting

August 17th  2010

Wallace Hall Room 122

10:30 – 11:30 am

I. Motion:

Faculty Senate will be charged with appointing any positions necessary for the parking appeals committee. Motion 
.
Action taken by General Faculty:


Passed unanimously 
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